
Subject: WE MADE AYP!!!! 

Date: 3/14/2009 2:24:48 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time 

From: sjohnson@msdpt.k12.in.us 

To: larryibell@aol.com 
 

 

   

Sent from the Internet (Details)   

 
 
Hi Larry,  
 
This is Scott Johnson, principal from Perry Meridian Middle School in 
Indianapolis.  I wanted to let you know that the preliminary Adequate Yearly 
Progress report from the IDOE has been released showing that for the fall 
ISTEP+ scores PMMS made AYP for the 1st time in school history (AYP started 
in 2002)!  We feel that your trainings and strategies have had a significant impact 
on our goal to raising student achievement.  Thank you for your efforts in Perry 
Township and we look forward to continuing to work with you!! 
 
Scott Wm. Johnson 
Principal 
Perry Meridian Middle School 
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